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Rudston Tennis Club 
 

We are looking for players of all abilities 

to join our small, but friendly club. We 
offer a range of opportunities to play 
socially, both indoors and outdoors all 
year round, with optional league matches 
for men and ladies teams now under way. 

Day memberships also available for    
players wishing to play on a casual basis. 
Whether you are looking to give tennis a 
try for the first time or you are an     
experienced player, phone Jane Crossley 

on 07894228956 for more information. 

KILHAM PLAYGROUP 
 
Playgroup is on Wednesday 
mornings 9.30am - 11am, 
term time only at Kilham 
Village Hall. £2 per child 
over 6 months, £1 for under 
6 months. Refreshments 
included for children and 
parents. Lots of toys,     
ride-ons and books to keep 
the  little ones entertained. 
Everyone welcome! 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Next Parish Council Meeting 
 
The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 8th July 2025 at 
7.00pm in the Village Hall.  

    Should you wish to report any relevant concerns, make comments, or 
submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to 

contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following    
details:  

Tel: 07542874957 
Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

Polite Notice re Dog Waste 
Please clean up after your dog. Thank you for helping to keep our 
community clean. 
There have been complaints about dog waste being left around Fordon 
Road, West Lane and the School Pond.  

Planning Applications 
25/01617/VAR - Removal of Condition 2 (discontinue use of building) of 
planning permission 23/01869/PLF (Erection of a livestock building with as-
sociated feed bin (Retrospective Application)) to allow the permanent use of 
the building for housing and rearing of livestock at Land And Outbuildings 
West Of Holmefield Farm West Lane Burton Fleming East Riding Of York-
shire YO25 3PW 
Deadline for comments is 10 July 2025 
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Items for publication in the September issue should reach me by 25/8/25  
Contact Carly and Rob Webb - burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 
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Burton Fleming Hedgehog News 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It’s BREEDING and BABY SEASON! Summer is a key breeding period 
for hedgehogs, with some second litters born late in the summer. 
Please remember to: 
 
• Check for hogs and hog nests prior to gardening, especially when 

using strimmers and grass cutters. 
• Provide an exit route out of ponds and pools as hogs like to swim. 
• Cover holes and drains to prevents hogs from falling in. 
 
If you see any hedgehogs out during the day, it usually means they are 
in distress, however it could be a nursing mother seeking food or nest 
materials so please seek advice from either myself Ali  (07734053699) 
or Jo Pickering (East Yorkshire Hedgehog Rescue) from Langtoft 
(07717552624) who rescues hedgehogs and rehabilitates them ready 
for release.  
 
Due to extreme weather conditions please could you ensure when    
feeding hedgehogs you supply LOTS OF WATER! 
 
Hedgehog favourite  Food 
• Dried kitten biscuits- No fish flavour please (Kitten is easier for 

hoglets) 
• Spikes semi moist hedgehog food 
• Wet cat food in jelly – No fish flavour please 
• Dried mealworms in very small amounts 
• LOTS OF WATER! 
 
Thanking you all for supporting Burton Fleming Hedgehogs.  
 
Ali Blyth 
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S BURTON FLEMING                                          
& ST JAMES FORDON, CONTINUED… 

 
attend Wold Newton school. They bring in some of their work and tell us 
about it, we sing and pray. Do join us if you can.                                            
It’s all looking good!                                                                    

 
Three reasons to be apprehensive:        
1. There are record temperatures being recorded across the world. 

Then I heard this at a wedding rehearsal - “Can you have a word 
with the big guy upstairs so that it doesn’t rain on the Big Day?” 
To which my response was inevitably something like, “well, God’s in 
a tough spot here, because while you’re praying for it to not rain, 
the farmers and gardeners might be praying that it will rain!”                                   

2. There is still war in The Ukraine, Gaza and Israel, Iran and other    
troubles which are not prominent in the news.                                        

3. The cost-of-living crisis means that many families will be looking 
at the summer holidays with trepidation – how to feed the kids 
this summer-time and keep them entertained. Mortgage rates (and 
rents too) are going up (may be some of us with some modest    
savings will benefit from increases in savings rates). 

 
However, you choose your own three highs and lows, I am sure your 
neighbour or friends will have a different set or a different way in    
interpreting them - even if they are the same three things. And we do 
that regularly with the Bible too.                                                             
But isn’t that often the way? Life carries with it complexities, and we 
find ourselves wandering through the thick of it.                                  
As we go about our daily lives we never know what the people around us 
are going through. We can be sure that, however our days are going, the 
people around us will be experiencing a range of different emotions: joy, 
delight, worry, fear, grief, anger. The whole gamut of human experience 
plays itself out on our villages and in our community every day of the 
year. In the midst of the rich tapestry of life and experience it wouldn’t 
do us harm to be kind. Nothing more radical than that. To be prepared 
to ask, “are you okay?” To be a sign to others that they are not alone.      
Throughout it all, the good and the bad, one thing we can take comfort 
in, is that God journeys with us through it all. God is never on holiday. 
That’s not to say that we should just stop moaning and get on with 
things, but that as we do go about our lives, we can know that we’re not 
alone. Enjoy the coming Summer - as we journey through these coming 
summer months, whatever the weather or opportunities or hardships – 
be blessed, and as you are blessed, seek to be a blessing to others too 
and……… don’t forget the suncream!!! 
With love, 
Revd Barbara 
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S BURTON FLEMING                                          
& ST JAMES FORDON 

 
 JUL  6th  NO  SERVICE 
  6th 3pm Holy Communion at FORDON  Revd Barbara 
 13th 11am Morning Worship    Revd Hugh 
 20th 11am Holy Communion         Revd Glyn 
 27th 11am Benefice HC at Carnaby   Revds Hugh & Glyn 
 
AUG 3rd            NO  SERVICE 
 3rd 3pm Holy Communion at FORDON     Revd Barbara 
 10th 11am Morning Worship         Ian F. 
 17th 11am  Holy Communion                         Revd Barbara 
 24th 11am Benefice HC at Rudston  RevdsGlyn &Barbara 
 31st 11am HC with a Celtic Flavour            Revd Barbara 
 
POPINS  Do come along and join us between 10.00am – 12.00pm every     
Tuesday. We have a warm space & a friendly welcome for all, with      
refreshments, a chat and fellowship. We look forward to meeting old 
friends and meeting new ones. Never short of chit chat and laughter.  
We now host the Post Office from 10am – 12noon where you can have all 
the usual services with a lovely selection of cards. We now stock the 
Driffield & Wolds weekly newspaper for the cost of £1 and the free 
monthly Echo newspaper. These can be delivered locally if you contact 
Trish Stanfield on 01262 470414 to arrange. 
 
Monday 25th August is our Church fundraiser at 1-4pm. Tombola, 
Audrey’s squares, Elwyn’s delicious fruit and veg stall, simple games,  
delicious refreshments and much more. It’s our major fundraiser so 
please support us. 
 
A FEW WORDS FROM ME   Double as this is for two months!!!! 
Dear Friends, 
I’ve had that song ‘Don’t worry, be happy’ in my mind recently and I   
decided to think of three reasons to be happy (I know there are many 
more & you might not agree with mine) anyway here goes:                   
1. The sun is shining but rain is on the horizon that should dispel the 

mugginess and the farmers will be happy.                                           
2. For those of you into your sport - armchair or by spectating, we 

are still (at time of writing) in with a chance with the cricket 
(both Men’s and Women’s), Wimbledon is just around the corner 
and football will be starting soon! If you are not into Sport, there 
are plenty of music festivals to go to – and life is hotting up in 
Eastenders!                                                                

3. School holidays are soon to begin. (be happy, tho’ it’s hard work 
and children grow up so quickly). Our End of Year Assembly at All 
Saints, Wold Newton on Tuesday 15th July at 9.30am is for all  
parents, grandparents, carers, some Burton Fleming children     
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June Lottery Winners  
 
1st Prize Norman Tinkler  £25 
2nd Prize Audrey Claxton         £15 
3rd Prize Carol Love   £10 
4th Prize Sarah Staveley  £5 
 
Notification of monthly winners will be posted on the notice board in 
the village hall and on the Burton Fleming Past and Present Facebook 
page. 
 
The LOTTERY has been running since July 1984 and has been a valuable 
source of income for the Village Hall. £55 is paid out in prizes every 
month with the remainder going into our funds. You can pay £1 per month 
or £6 for the remainder of this year for one number (of course you can 
have as many numbers as you want). 
 
If you feel you would like to be part of it, please contact Sarah 
King on 07906579077. 
 
You can pay by bank transfer (Burton Fleming Village Hall Fund. Sort 
code – 20-75-92, account number 60231185) or cash with the draw 
taking place every 3rd  Friday of the month. Due to the village shop 
having closed it is drawn by two members of the committee through 
a random number generator on the computer, saved for secure      
purposes, and advertised at the Village Hall, the Village Notice 
Board, Facebook Burton Fleming Past & Present and in future    
newsletters.  
 
Village Hall News 
 
The Laughing Gardener talk was well attended and made £112.00 from a 
raffle. The talk from Paul and Jo was interesting and plants were for 
sale afterwards. 
 
June’s Whist drive made £74.50 
 
June’s coffee morning was a great success with £224.00 being made 
from refreshments, books, bric-a-brac and Audrey, Elwyn and Ann’s stall 
of beautiful plants and home grown/baked produce, and of course lucky 
squares 
 
Following the successful Yesteryears event – the village hall received 
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£750 donation. Thanks has to be made to Anita Braithwaite and her 
team of volunteers for such a successful and enjoyable event.  Hopefully 
this will be taking place again next year as everyone enjoyed it. 
Watch this space for the Bumper Christmas Raffle – tickets on sale   
later in the year with fantastic prizes. 
 
Ongoing Weekly Diary Dates  
 
Please remember the Post Office runs from the village 
hall on Monday and Friday 10am - 12noon and from the 
Church on Tuesdays 10am - 12noon alongside POPINS. 
Please try to use this facility as it is vital to the     
village. 
 
 
The Whist Drives are normally held on the 1st Thursday in the month and 
everybody is welcome. £2.50 including tea/coffee and biscuits plus a 
raffle. Please contact Kate Mercer - 01262470556/ 07860478867. 
 
Chair aerobics - @ 1.00pm every Monday  
Kick Boxing - @ 6.30pm every Monday  
Phoenix Cheer Kids – Tuesdays 4 – 8pm  
Indoor Bowls - stopped for summer 
 
July Diary Dates 
 
1st July – Parish Council meeting 7pm 
2nd July – Active Filey Cyclists 6pm 
3rd July – Whist drive 2pm 
6th July – Private party 
12th July – Coffee Morning 
12th July – Phoenix dance – 2-4pm 
13th July – Private party 
16th July – Active Filey Cyclists 6pm 
18th July – Village Social Night 6.30pm  details to follow hopefully pizza 
wagon and BYO beer. Contact Sarah King 07906579077 or any Village 
Hall member 
20th July – Kick Boxing 10-Noon 
30th July – Active Filey Cyclists 6pm 
 
August Diary Dates 
 
6th August – Active Filey Cyclists 6pm 
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BURTON FLEMING PLAYGROUND NEWS 

Please note: NO dogs are allowed in the playground!  
Children are parents’/carers’ responsibility! 

7th August – Whist drive 2pm 
9th August – Coffee Morning 
16th August – Private Party 
23rd August – Bank Holiday Village Social 
 
Save the Date of Saturday 27th September for the Macmillan Coffee 
Morning 10 -12.30 at the village hall. Anyone wishing to hold a stall please 
contact Sarah King 07906579077. 
 
We have our own web site now burtonflemingvillagehall.co.uk where you 
can find a up to date calendar of events. 
 
If you are having a celebration of any kind, please look round our       
beautiful village hall with its reasonable rates of £10/ph for residents, 
non-residents £12.50 ph and businesses are £15/ph. Our new sound    
system and screen can be hired for an additional £25.00 per event. 
 
All larger parties can be quoted for, taking into account, numbers and       
duration. Please contact Kate Mercer 01262470556/ 07860478867 to 
arrange a visit.    
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2025 
• Repair and make good day - TBA 

• Fun Run – September 

• Race Night – October 

• Mama Mia Experience – TBA 

THANK YOU 
YESTERYEARS @ Anita 

Braithwaite and  
Volunteers, 

An AMAZING £750 
raised for BURTON 

FLEMING     
PLAYGROUND 


